
From: Andrea Breidenbach   
Sent: Sunday, June 16, 2019 6:06 PM 
To: General Plan <generalplan@cityofsanmateo.org> 
Subject: Dredging the Lagoon 
 
Hello and happy Monday morning, 
I hope you can explain to our community what the general plan is regarding dredging for the Lagoon where 
the bike path starts. 
 
We live at 3361 Kimberly Way, San Mateo, Laguna Vista Community, and I’ve been told that the Lagoon has 
been spot-dredged before. The sand and slush has been building up for years now and we barely have water, 
which isn’t really good for our property values. 
We also get  lots of age every summer when there is water in the Lagoon. 
 

For the last several years the city has been receiving record high amounts of property tax money but 
we get less service, that doesn’t seem right. Have monies at least been accrued to provide dredging in 
the near future? 
 
During winter months, we only see dirt. What is the reason for 5 months of draining the Lagoon? If there is 
any kind of flooding danger when winter storms are expected, the water could be drained rather quickly, 
right? This past winter we had LOTS of rain, and we still didn’t even have enough water to cover the dirt. 
 
Looking forward to your reply. 
 
Kind regards, 
Andrea Breidenbach 
Mob:  
 




